
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

TBPSB SEEKING NEW COMMUNITY MEMBERS TO SERVE ON GOVERNANCE 
COMMITTEE 

 
THUNDER BAY, ON, Oct. 30, 2024 — With two Governance Committee member’s 
terms expiring, the Thunder Bay Police Service Board (Board) is looking for two new 
community members for its Governance Committee. 
 
The Board understands that it is critical for all of Thunder Bay’s diverse communities to 
have trust in the system that provides oversight of the Thunder Bay Police Service.  
 
The Governance Committee's mandate includes: 

• Meeting procedural by-laws, meeting processes and practices 
• Policy review and development  
• Recruitment of Board members 
• Development and education of Board members 
• Recruitment of the Chief of Police and the Deputy Chief 
• Recruitment of administrative officers of the Board 

 
Thunder Bay and Oliver Paipoonge residents who may be interested in an appointment 
to the Committee are asked to submit their resume detailing all relevant policy, 
governance or other related experience to Board Secretary John Hannam via email 
at psbsecretary@hotmail.com by November 20, 2024. 
 
Media Contact:  
Secretary John Hannam      
(807) 622-9585 
psbsecretary@hotmail.com 
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